

## Stewartstown Area Seníor Center Inc.

Erin Faw; Director August 2025

Dear Friends,

I hope this letter finds you enjoying the heart of summer and all the sunshine (when it shows up)! Despite the unpredictable weather, July was a joyful and busy month here at the Center—especially during Carnival.

First, a heartfelt thank you to everyone who helped make the Carnival such a great success! Whether you volunteered your time, worked the booth, or simply showed up with your smile and enthusiasm—we couldn't have done it without you. Your support truly makes our center the vibrant community it is. Although we had to close early on a few days due to rain, spirits remained high, and we still welcomed a fantastic turnout. The fun and laughter created lasting memories, and we raised valuable funds to support upcoming programming. Your dedication shines even when the weather doesn't cooperate!

As we head into August, we're looking forward to new classes, outings, and opportunities to stay connected and engaged. Be sure to check out the calendar so you don't miss out. And if you've never tried one of our arts classes of our chair Yoga program, now is the perfect time to jump in!

Thank you for continuing to make our Center such a welcoming and up

Warm Regards. Erin